HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING

JULY 19, 2015
Meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM by Chairperson Patrick White in Council Chambers. Members present were Troy Andersen, Robert Hembera, and Beverly Daws.  Absent was Gary Casady. Also present was Water Superintendent Carl Ransford, Water Systems Supervisor Marty Recker, and Water Clerk II Sara Ries.  Roll was called.

Beverly Daws moved the approval of the agenda. Troy Andersen seconded.  Motion Carried.

Robert Hembera moved the approval of the consent agenda: June 2015 regular meeting minutes, financial report, and bills. Beverly Daws seconded. Motion Carried.
BUSINESS:
Consider Resolution Amending Section 5 Service Pipes of the Water Department Rules and Regulations
Carl Ransford explained to the Water Board the updates to section 5a. of the Rules and Regulations.  There were a few changes to the model numbers due to the new no lead regulations from EPA and DNR and some minor verbiage changes.  There was a brief discussion about splices on water service lines and the board decided they did not want to allow splices, but if a splice would be needed, this would require the approval of the Water Superintendent.
Troy Anderson made a motion to approve as amended Resolution 12-15 Amending Section 5 Service Pipes of the Hiawatha Water Department’s Rules and Regulations. Robert Hembera seconded motion. 

Roll call vote:

AYES: Patrick White, Beverly Daws, Robert Hembera, Troy Andersen
NAYS: None

ABSENT: Gary Casady
Resolution 12-15 Approved
Superintendent’s Report
On June 30th we had a water main break on 18th Ave and Litchfield Dr.  A bonnet bolt corroded and caused a valve to blow off.  This valve was installed in the 90’s and we started having a few issues with valves from this time frame.  The operators will be checking similar valves in the months to come in hopes to avoid this in the future.  The hole was 20-25 feet in diameter under the pavement due to the excess amount of water leaking from the valve.
At the railroad crossing on Emmons St. our operators moved an 8” water main on July 3rd.  This is due to the storm sewer work that the railroad is doing in the area. The water main needed to be moved out of the flow line for a new storm sewer drain. 
Ransford attached a letter to his Superintendent report from the Mayor of Robins.  This letter addressed a few items, one being the Mayor asking for Hiawatha to sell water to the City of Robins for an area north of Tower Terrace Rd.  Since our Rules and Regulations do not allow Hiawatha to sell water outside of city limits, this did not need to be addressed by the Water Board.  

Robert Hembera moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:10pm. Beverly Daws seconded.  Motion carried. 
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                                          Chairperson, Patrick White
ATTEST:
____________________

Sara Ries, Water Clerk II
